
  
  
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
Safeguarding 
 
I’d like to signpost you to a number of online safety resources over the next few weeks. The online world 

changes so quickly it's hard to keep up. An excellent website for checking all kinds of media is Common Sense 
Media: Age-Based Media Reviews for Families You can find a review about Movies & TV, books, computer games, 
apps and it tells you what parents need to know. 
 
NSPCC have a number of online safety guides help you navigate online risks, this week I’d like to share their 

information about online games: How to Ensure Your Children Stay Safe While Playing Online Games | NSPCC 

 
Sports Teams 
 
Poltair SSP KS1 Cross Country League 
Year 2 represented Luxulyan at the Cross Country event at Poltair on Monday 31st January. Mr Heagney 
and Mrs Fox praised how well all the children did and all ran with a smile on their faces. Noah said it ‘was 
fun but tiring!’ 
 
Girls Team Boys Team 
Tilly Caleb 
Amy Noah 
Amelia Isaac 
Lucy Toby C 
Amelie Harry 
 Horatio 
 Ethan 
 Edward 

 
All children were a credit to Luxulyan School are very keen to attend any future events. 
 
Poltair KS2 Cross Country League 
This report is about the Cross Country races which happened on Tuesday 1st February at Poltair School. All of 
us in the team ran. Year 4 – 720m, Year 5 – 800m, Year 9 – 950m. 
 
Report written by Aiden and Toby W 
 
Girls Team Boys Team 
Kaida Alex 
Scarlett Rory 
Flora Harry 
Darcey Rueben 
Erin Riley P 
Lara Riley K 
 Toby W 
 Aiden 
 Caden 
 Reg 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/homepage
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/homepage
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-games/


Uniform & jewellery 
 
The staff are noticing some alternative school uniform being worn to school, especially on sports kit days. On 
their sports day children should wear their school kit of green t shirt and black bottoms with either a green 
school jumper or sports hoodie.  
 
Children should not be wearing jewellery and staff will ask them to remove it and keep it safely in their 
bags.  
 
As per our School Uniform Policy: Pupils should not wear jewellery to school. Stud earrings are acceptable.  
 
Diary Dates for next week 
Tuesday 8th February – KS2 Cross Country at Poltair School 
 
Important Diary Dates for the term 
Friday 18th February INSET Day- School closed for children 
February Half Term Monday 21st - Friday 25th February 
Wednesday 25th – 27th May – Oak Class London Residential trip 
 
Important Diary Dates for the next academic year 
Monday 24th - Friday 28th October (Half Term) Monday 31st October - Friday 4th November (INSET days) 
 
Jigsaw PSHE Theme 
In Jigsaw this week we were celebrating children who help others to achieve their goals. Congratulations to 
our stars of the week: 
Ash- Ellis 
Beech- Caleb 
Sycamore- Lola R 
Oak- Leon 
 
Next week we are celebrating children who are working hard to achieve their own dreams and goals. 
  
Vacancies 
We are recruiting and as always would appreciate your support by sharing the information on Social Media 
or passing the information to anyone you know might be interested. The link to CELT vacancies is below: 

 Caretaker 

 KS1 Teacher 

 Teaching Assistant 
 
Have a great weekend everyone,  
 
Emma Williams 
Head of School 
 
 

Grow Every Learner - Learn for Life - Enjoy Every Challenge - Excel Together 
 

We’re Recruiting: For information on job vacancies available within Cornwall Education Learning Trust 

please visit www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies 

http://www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies

